
  
State of Michigan 

 

DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 
 

BUREAU OF CHILDREN AND ADULT LICENSING 

 

RICK SNYDER 
GOVERNOR  

MAURA D. CORRIGAN 
DIRECTOR 

 

P.O. BOX 30650 • LANSING, MICHIGAN 48909 
www.michigan.gov  •  (517) 284-9700 

 

May 14, 2014 
 
Valarie Franzel 
Babions Foster Care Corp. 
3510 S. Gleaner Rd. 
Saginaw, MI  48609 
 
 

 RE: License #: 
 

AM730309598 
Babions Foster Care 
305 S. Midland St. 
Merrill, MI  48637 

 
 
Dear Mrs. Franzel: 
 
Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility. 
 
Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and feel free to contact me with 
any questions.  In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please feel free to contact the local office at (517) 284-9720. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Kathryn A. Huber, Licensing Consultant 
Bureau of Children and Adult Licensing 
411 Genesee 
P.O. Box 5070 
Saginaw, MI  48605 
(989) 293-3234 
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 
BUREAU OF CHILDREN AND ADULT LICENSING 

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT 
 
 

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION 
 
License #: AM730309598 
  
Licensee Name: Babions Foster Care Corp. 
  
Licensee Address:   3510 S. Gleaner Rd. 

Saginaw, MI  48609 
  
Licensee Telephone #: (989) 642-3285 
  
Administrator/Licensee Designee: Valarie Franzel, Designee 
  
Name of Facility: Babions Foster Care 
  
Facility Address: 305 S. Midland St. 

Merrill, MI  48637 
  
Facility Telephone #: (989) 643-5294 
  
Capacity: 12 
  
Program Type: MENTALLY ILL 

DEVELOPMENTALLY DISABLED 
AGED 
ALZHEIMERS 
PHYSICALLY HANDICAPPED 
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II. Purpose of Addendum

 
The purpose of this addendum is to document the licensee’s request to increase the 
capacity of the facility from 11 to 12 residents. 
 

III. Methodology 
 

On April 15, 2014 the licensee submitted a Request for Modification of the Terms of 
the license to me.  The request was for a change of capacity to 12 instead of 11 
residents. 

 
IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions 

 
On February 18, 2014 I contacted State of Michigan Fire Marshal Brent Connell.  He 
indicated that as long as it is an existing home and the licensee is not changing the 
license, the upstairs bedroom can be licensed and does not have to be sprinkled. 
 
On May 13, 2014 I conducted an onsite inspection and measured the upstairs 
bedroom.  The bedroom measured 82.41 square feet, adequate room for one 
resident. 

 
V. Recommendation 

 
I recommend that the capacity of this home be increased to 12 residents. 

 
 

05/14/14 
 
________________________________________ 
Kathryn A. Huber 
Licensing Consultant 

Date 

 
 


